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Microsoft TEAMS


	Meeting called by:

Minutes Taken by:
	TJ Menzer
Brook Pintens

	
	Members Present

Rebecca Dallen
OKC Storm Water Quality
Kevin Bahjat
OKC Storm Water Quality
Jackson Baker
OSU Engineering
Franklin Barnes
OKC OEM
Brook Pintens
Edmond EM
Clifton Hoyle
DEQ
Mary Jane Coffman
American Red Cross
Emily Darrow
Moon Chemical Products
Farzad Yousefian
OSU Engineering 
Scott Frazier
OSU Engineering
Greg Whitworth
OK CO EM
Jeremy Hastings
Waste Connection OKC
Krystal Davidson
Precision Parts and Reman.
Lucien Jones
OK CO EM
Nicholas Rutledge
OK CO EM 
Dalton Jackson
OUHSC
Cathy Seifried
Inframark
Donna Sewell
Xerox Corp
Kushal Shah
OSU Engineering
Thomas Gibson
Nichols Hills
TJ Menzer
Edmond EM
Tom Bergman
DEQ
Tommy Holbrook
DEQ
Johnny Wingate
OCCHD
Chris Wright
OKC FD
David Barnes
OK CO EM
1. 
Called to order by T. Menzer.

2.       June Meeting Minutes – Minutes were reviewed with the group.  Motion to approve by C. Seifried, 2nd D. Sewell.
3. 
Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer’s report for 2020 quarter two was reviewed.  Motion to approve by, F. Barnes, 2nd J. Hastings.
4. 
Round Table Discussion – T. Bergman discussed the Explosives and Firearms Dealers information that DEQ to sent to our chair. After discussion, it was determined that the jurisdictions with those facilities would be notified through their police department, fire department, and emergency management offices. There are 5 locations within Oklahoma County.
5.        Spill Notifications – None
6.        Old Business –
           6.1 Training Opportunities – T. Menzer briefed membership on local training opportunities.  Training information is updated on the website okcountylepc.org
           6.2 Oklahoma County Hazard Mitigation Plan Discussion – Nothing new to update. 
           6.3 SWQ Workshop – R. Dallen advised this fall workshop will be held virtually as a result of COVID concerns. The workshop will be October 13th & 14th from 8:30 am -12:30 am. More information to come. 
           6.4 Ammonia Nitrate Q/A – T. Bergman discussed with membership all things AN. Oklahoma County doesn’t have a location that has a concerning amount of AN. Tom also talked about the West Texas and Beruit incidents. 

7.        New Business – The next meeting location will be determined relevant to COVID-19 precautions. 
           Meeting Adjourned.
Program: Scott Frazier with OSU Engineering and three students presented a GIS project based on commodity flows within the state of Oklahoma. This project is still in progress. The goal is to share that information with state LEPCs to assist with planning and exercises as related to transportation incidents. If you have any questions about the program, send an email to either Tom Bergman at tom.bergman@deq.ok.gov or Bonnie McKelvey at bonnie.mckelvey@oem.ok.gov
Thank you to Scott and his students for the interesting presentation. 


	
	Next Meeting: November 12, 2020  


